From: John Alati

Sent: Tuesday, 21 January 2014 2:32 PM

To: Dalins, Marie; Adjudication

Cc: D'Ettorre, Gina

Subject: Re: A91392 - AMA - application for re-authorisation re: submission from NT Health

## Dear Adjudication Branch

The AMA acknowledges the submission from the Northern Territory Department of Health regarding Application A91100. We acknowledge the position put by the Northern Territory Health Department that it does not engage GPs as VMOs in its rural hospitals to any great extent.

Nonetheless, the AMA sees value in including the Northern Territory in this application should this approach change. We see this as in important safeguard to cover this possibility during the life of the authorisation, noting that health departments often look at new models of care and service delivery. If this were to happen, the AMA would be able to engage constructively in discussions regarding such a move.

We note that NT Health is prepared to engage with the AMA in negotiating VMO rates should the need arise, and we believe this is sufficient support for the situation, even if hypothetical at this stage.

Should you have any queries, please contact me.

Sincerely,

John Alati Senior Industrial and Legal Advisor Australian Medical Association 42 Macquarie St, Barton, ACT 2600 PO Box 6090 Kingston ACT 2604 Australia

P:

F: 02 6270 5499

E:

W: www.ama.com.au